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PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

 

Greetings everyone, and welcome to the July edition of 

this fabulous publication – thank you Alan. 

I am gradually settling into the role, with the very 

capable and willing assistance of fellow Board 

members, thanks guys.  There is a great deal to learn. 

I waffled on a bit last month so I shall endeavour to be 

more succinct this time. 

It was a busy month with Rooster’s Christmas in July 

luncheon, the Creative Art Trail Weekend, and sadly, 

the farewell to our dear friend Skeeta. 

The Board Meeting and General Meeting were well 

attended, and much was discussed, as you’ll see from the minutes which follow. 

 

ACTIVITIES: 

 

• It was indeed pleasing to see so many members gather at the Gosford RSL Club to bid 

farewell to Skeeta in a nice memorial service.  Arranged by his son Jason and family 

there were many fond memories shared amongst the attendees, and a nice pictorial 

montage of his involvement in the Club.  Alan Smith delivered a very moving eulogy 

and tribute to our friend and mentor.  Vale Skeeta, you will be missed.  

• The middle of the month also saw quite a few members and partners gather at the 

Angel Sussurri restaurant in Yarramalong for the long-awaited Christmas in July 

luncheon, and what a great day it was, albeit a bit nippy, although the staff did a great 

job in ensuring everyone was comfortable.  The food was fantastic and the service 

could not have been better.  They are a nice bunch of people.  Our thanks must again 

go to Rooster for arranging everything. 

• The following weekend we participated in the Council-run Creative Art Trail.  Our 

neighbours, the Lapidary Club, also participated.  I didn’t manage to keep accurate 

records of attendance over the two days but suffice to say I believe it was bolstered by 

visitors to the lapidary club also venturing in to visit our workshop.  I know we made 

a decent amount from the sausage sizzle, especially on Saturday, very capably run by 

Bernie as usual. Thanks Bernie.  My thanks indeed to the many members who gave 

up their weekend to lend a hand, either demonstrating on a lathe, acting as tour guide, 

or simply being there to 

help out. 

• Having completed the 

roofing over the two 

containers, and the 

erection of steel 

shelving, there was a 

push to get the timber, 

that had been 

languishing in the yard, 

cut up and sorted, where 

I went for a run yesterday for 

Apple watch. It detected me 

running and asked if my life 

was in danger or if tacos were 
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possible, into species.  It is a vast improvement and thanks go to Dom, Richard and 

others I’m not aware of – you know who you are. 

• As if that were not enough a few members trekked down to Sydney to collect some 

slab timber that had been very generously donated to the club.  There are some 

magnificent pieces now available to members at special prices, far, far below what 

you would pay elsewhere.  Keep an eye out for an email detailing how you may 

acquire some of these items. 

 

 

40th ANNIVERSARY: 

Please mark the date in your diaries… Saturday, 18th October. 

By the time of the next General Meeting, on 16th of this month, I will have tied up the 

loose ends and be able to announce the venue and other details.  It is highly likely that we 

will conduct a brief Annual General Meeting beforehand and kick off the celebrations 

around 1:00pm.   Watch this space and your emails for details as they emerge. 

 

BUNNINGS BBQ 

The next one is on Sunday 17th August, a great opportunity to boost the club’s coffers 

 

PARTNERSHIPS: 

 

I have been doing the rounds 

introducing myself to some of our 

partners, starting recently with our 

bank manager, and I have a meeting 

set up with our landlord, The Guides.  

This work shall continue in an 

endeavour to foster these important 

relationships. 

 

So, that’s it from me for now, I look 

forward to seeing many of you at the 

next meeting.  Cheers!! 

 

Terry 

 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

I’m starting meetings 

at my house for people 

with OCD. I don’t 

have it. I’m hoping 

that they’ll take one 

look and just start 
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Central Coast Woodturners Co-operative Ltd 

Minutes of the General Meeting @ The 

Workshop held on Saturday 12th July 2025 

 

The meeting was opened at 12.20pm by Terry Jones 

 

Minutes taken by Steve Farr 

 

 

 

Guest Speaker: Nil 

 

Show and Tell: Conducted by: 

Alan Smith 

 

 

 

Name: Item: Woods used: 

Nathalie Lamond Bowl with lid Camphor 

Nathalie Lamond Pyro - Possum Basswood 

Nathalie Lamond Pyro - Owls at Dusk Basswood 

Nathalie Lamond Pyro - Owls Basswood 

Trish Spoon Set Hardwood 

Don Crittenden Bowl Camphor & Pyro 

Roger Burl ? 

Ferdie 2 Square Bowls Mahogany 

Peter Hamilton Spoons x 2 ? 

Dom Pirlo Natural Edge Bowl Banksia 

 

Show and Tell Winner: Dom Pirlo 

 

Lucky Door Prize: was won by Mark Board…. 

 

Attendance: 18 members, 6 apologies, 0 associates and 0 visitors. 

 

Welfare:  

• Peter Woods let us know that Sue was still in hospital and our thoughts go out to her.  

• Jack Carruthers is out of action with COVID… we wish him well. 

 

Minutes:  It was moved by Ross Gordon and seconded by Dom Pirlo that the minutes of the 

monthly meeting held in June 2024 be accepted. Passed.by full show of hands 
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Business Arising:  

It was reported that the 1st Ourimbah Scout Training night went very well, with each scout 

leaving with a pen that they had turned and assembled. The members thanked Peter for his 

work in preparing the pen blanks and organizing the tooling, with the help of Terry and a 

band of willing member trainers. 

 

Workshop New Home Project - Terry explained to the meeting this project is front and centre 

in our efforts and will continue to update the members on progress as things develop. 

 

It was noted Club Membership is now due and an information request and follow-up will be 

sent to old members who have not renewed by mid-August.   

 

Coming Events:  

 

• Skeeta’s Memorial at 12:30pm on 16th July Gosford RSL. 

 

• Christmas In July – 17th. 

 

• Creative Art Trail next weekend would like some volunteers for either day to help 

turn and show visitors through the club. 

 

• Bunnings BBQ August 17th. 

 

• Erina Trade Fair 20th September at Erina Men’s Shed. 

 

• 40th Anniversary and AGM on 18th October. 

 

• Bunnings BBQ November 2nd. 

 

• Toukley Art Fair – booked Saturday 9th November 10am to 4pm.  2 x 3msq spaces for 

club members to show and Sale their products. 
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• Open day with Lapidary Club in November. 

 

 

Correspondence:   

Inwards:  

• John Butlin’s email to the Board on Toy Fund money 

and his concerns with the new process. 

• First Aid Course proposal from CBD Training offering 

corporate Rates of $69/person. 

  

Outwards:  

• Answered several emails re: new workshop and opening 

times. 

• Terry explained he is following up with MDIS on their training request and 

will update progress 

 

Business Arising from Correspondence: 

It was moved by Peter Hamilton and seconded by John Butlin that the correspondence be 

accepted. Passed by full show of hands. 

 

Financial Report: Chris Strong presented the reports for June 

2025. 

 

Operating Account: Credit $2,917.52 

 

Savings Account: Credit $41.15 

 

Toy Fund: Credit $10.60 

 

 

New Members: A number of people have shown interest and taken membership forms 

 

Raffle: Won by Bernie Careil, with second prize going to Roger Dixon. 

 

Other Reports: 

Workshop: Roster reported that lathes still need to be turned down to zero speed when 

finishing work to reduce the possibility of member injury next time the lathe is used. He also 

asked for the small red lathes speed control to be checked  

 

Carvers: Nothing to report. Get well soon, Sue. 

 

Scrollers: No active scrollers at the moment. 

 

Toys: See correspondence. 

 

Library: Plenty of Books and Mags to loan and read. 

 

Merchandise: Currently working on the System see Don or Peter for any product needs. 
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General Business:  

 

• First Aid Course: has been organized with CBD College in Erina for early August, an 

email will be sent to all members asking for details of those interested. Cost will be 

$69 per attendee  

 

• Creative Art Trail next weekend 

19th - 20th July open all weekend 

please visit or volunteer to help 

some of the time during the 

weekend. 

 

• Skeeta’s Memorial on Wednesday 

16th July 

 

• Christmas in July 17th July – 

Rooster. 

 

• Toy Fund monies explained to 

members - Terry explained the 

need to put all Toy Funds 

transaction through the clubs operating accounts. As the club in the future will be 

looking for Grants to fund proposed clubhouse projects, the accounts will need to 

show that the club is capable of raising funds for projects and charities. 

 

• To help the Toy Fund, Roster proposed (moved) he set up a Toy Donation Box for the 

Christmas Drive. Members could then drop toys in the box when they visit the club. 

This idea was agreed with a show of attending members hands. 

 

Next Meeting:  

General meeting will be at 12.30pm on Saturday 16th August 2025. @ The Workshop. 

Board meeting Friday 8th August 2025 @ 12.30pm. @ The Workshop 

The meeting closed at 1:36pm. 

…………………………………………………………………………….
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Annual Membership Fees 
 

Membership fees are now due. 

Our membership year runs 

from July 1st to June 30th. 

 

So, you will need to renew our 

$60 annual membership 

fees.      .  

 

If you only joined in the last 

few months then we don’t 

expect you to pay again. 

 

Thanks to those who have 

already done this. 

Fees can be paid by: 

 Cash at the Clubhouse  

 EFPOS at the Clubhouse   

 Direct Bank Transfer to our New Bendigo Bank account. I’ve paid mine this way and 

the details are 

o Account Name - Central Coast Woodturners Cooperative 

o BSB 633000 

o Account number - 220952246 

o In the Transaction Reference please add Your Name and 2025 Fees ………. 

for example: "S Farr 2025 Fees" 

o This will help our Treasurer allocate the funds and provide you with a receipt 

number. 
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It was wonderful to see such a great 

turn-out of members for the Memorial 

Service for our extraordinary friend, 

Brian “Skeeta” Wilson. 

 

We must thank his family, Jason, 

Katrina and Shelly, for giving us this 

opportunity to say goodbye to this 

remarkable man. 

 

I feel very privileged and grateful that I 

was given the opportunity to speak 

about Skeeta on behalf of the Club and 

at a personal level. 

 

The following is what I said: 

 

………………………………………. 

 

“I am honoured to have the opportunity 

to speak about my wonderful mate, 

Skeeta, today. 

 

I have had the great pleasure of knowing Skeeta since 2006 when John Lea and I first joined 

the Woodturners. During the years, we became very close friends and he was always a 

welcome guest in our home. He joined us for many Christmases and family celebrations like 

birthdays and anniversaries.  He realistically became a very welcome part of our extended 

family. 

 

My kids and grandkids always enjoyed 

having him around. He was a bit like a 

kind, eccentric uncle who comes to visit. 

Everyone loved him and listened intently 

to his stories. 

 

As we all know, Skeeta loved a chat. We 

would have regular phone 

conversations… sometimes 2 or 3 a 

week… and when Skeeta rang, you 

knew that you were going to be there for 

a while. It was good though and, 

although some ‘chats’ often went for a 

couple of hours or more, I do miss them. 

 

I remember once, that Skeeta rang me at about 10 in the morning, and said that he’d just got 

off the phone to his good friend, Patricia, who lives at Pumpenbil, up near the Qld border. I 

said that he must have gotten up early but he said that the conversation with Patricia had 
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started at 5pm the afternoon before. He 

had been on the phone with her for 14 and 

a half hours. 

 

Now, Skeeta was always a very reliable 

and self-motivated gentleman whose 

honesty, integrity and work ethics have 

served him well. He was a devoted family 

man and a great friend to all of those 

lucky enough to know him well.  

 

He was compassionate for those in need 

within the community and through the 

CCWT he worked tirelessly to share his 

skills and abilities with a wide array of 

deserving individuals and community 

groups. 

 

Skeeta has been a member of the 

Woodturners for nearly 40years and 

through his dedication and input he has 

helped to make the Club the ongoing 

success that it is today. 

 

During his time with the Club, Skeeta held the positions of President, Board Member, 

Catering Officer, Sales Co-ordinator, Safety Officer, First Aid Officer, Head Trainer and 

Grants Officer.  

 

He was an outstanding teacher with an amazing knowledge of his craft and he loved to be 

able to pass on his skills to the next generation. He was always one of the first to put his hand 

up when we had school kids or community groups visiting for lessons. 

 

He absolutely loved doing spindle work on the lathe. He thought that anyone could turn a 

bowl, but spindle work required real skill and finesse. Some of his wooden finials can be seen 

gracing houses, churches and community halls around the coast. 

 

Skeeta was always very keen to get out into the wider community to promote our club and to 

demonstrate his wood turning skills. He was instrumental in helping to organise displays at 

the Working with Wood Show in Sydney; local fetes and fairs and Craft Fairs held at the 

workshop. 

 

He was also a keynote speaker at several church and community groups, where he has spoken 

about the history of our club and the importance of keeping our seniors active within the 

community and giving them a sense of purpose and worth. 

 

For many years Skeeta was an avid participant in all of our community service work, 

particularly our Christmas Lolly Bowl Drive and our Christmas Toy Drive. 

 

Skeeta was one of those people that every organisation needs. He didn’t make a big fuss... 

didn’t expect huge accolades... he just got in and got the job done.  
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Through illness and misfortune Skeeta 

did not always have an easy life but he 

found a haven within our club, where 

his dedication and friendly, 

compassionate nature have made him a 

wonderful friend and a valuable asset 

for our club.  

 

Skeeta was always learning. He was an 

avid reader and scholar, and could 

speak well on nearly any topic. His 

knowledge of everything related to 

wood was astounding. 

 

They say that when a wise man dies, 

we lose a library, and that is very true 

in this case. 

 

It was recently said at the workshop 

that “Every club needs a Skeeta” and 

we are very proud that we had Skeeta 

as part of our group. He was an 

outstanding gentleman with well-

defined morals and a great sense of 

purpose. He was passionate about his 

craft and our club, and his motivation 

and expertise have gone a long way 

to make our club a great success. 

He was a very rare breed… a kind, 

compassionate, unique gentleman 

who loved the world, and the world 

loved him. 

 

He will be sadly missed but he would 

not want us to grieve for too long. 

So, remember our wonderful friend 

kindly and share your Skeeta stories 

with others. Allow Skeeta to be your 

inspiration to show kindness and 

compassion wherever it is needed in 

your world. 

 

“Those we love don’t go away; they 

walk beside us every day; unseen, 

unheard but always near; still loved 

still missed and forever dear.” 

 

Rest in peace, mate… Alan” 

 

---oOo---  



The Hobbyturner                              Page 12 

 

 

 

 

Trish Penny… I am deeply saddened by the news.  He was such a wonderful man. I can't 

remember how many years I have been associated with the Wood Turners, but if it wasn't for 

my meeting Skeeta at a woodworking exhibition in Sydney, I would never have had the 

opportunity of getting to know what a wonderful and giving person he was.  He taught me 

how to turn and was also willing to help in any way he could.  He was so full of 

knowledge.  The last thing he told me, was he was happy to pass on as much as he could to 

anyone before he was to pass away.  I didn't expect that to happen so soon. I know he will be 

missed by all.  
Rest in peace, Skeeta. 

 

Dave Farrell… OH NO!! – I’m so very sorry to hear of his passing. 

He was such a lovely, lovely guy, full of wit and knowledge and stories.  

He will be sadly missed. 

 

Mike Dahl… Very sad. He 

helped me a lot… not just with 

woodturning. I (we) will miss 

him. 

 

Pierre Mefflin… My 

condolences to his family and 

friends. He was a terrific person. 

I'm grateful for his time and 

willingness to share his 

knowledge. 

 

Clare Buckingham… We are 

so blessed that he came into our 

lives. I will miss him so much, 

as I’m sure many will.  

 

Tanya… I am sad to hear this 

news. He was a good man and 

friend to me in my time of 

sadness. 

 

Marg Deacon… Sad news. Skeeta will be missed by so many of us and he will leave a big 

gap in the lives of all his fellow "Woodies".  So glad that he was not unwell for too long and 

that he is now at peace and with many of his friends in "Woodie Heaven".    

 

Graham Craike… he was, as you so rightly said, one of a kind, a unique fellow and a 

craftsman of note. 

 

Bev Clark… I was so shocked when I heard of Skeeta’s passing, I loved his unique character 

and always greatly appreciated the help he gave me at the Turners. He is missed already. 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
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He was indeed a wonderful man; a great 

friend and he will be sadly missed. 

My sympathy and thoughts are with his 

family and all of his club mates who got 

to know this unique man so well over the 

years. 

If you need someone to talk to, don’t 

hesitate to give me a call. 

Take care; don’t be too sad; and be very 

pleased that he was part of our lives. 

There will certainly never be another 

Skeeta. 

Alan  

………………………………………… 

This photo is of some of Skeeta’s early 

work at The Royal Theatre in Sydney. 

Thank you, Clare B, for the photo. 

………………………………………… 

 

Jason told us at the Memorial Service 

that Skeeta got the name when he 

started his trade as a carpenter, working 

for a big firm in Sydney. 

This is obviously true, but when I 

asked Skeeta, years ago, where the 

name came from, he added that he was so keen to learn everything that he could, that he 

annoyed many of the other workers by always looking over their shoulders and watching 

what they were doing. 

In Skeeta’s words, he said that they called him Mosquito, aka Skeeta, “because he was an 

annoying little bastard that wouldn’t go away.” 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………..  
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 Here are some more inspirational pieces from my: 

 

“Projects: To Do” folder. 

 
We should all have a folder on our computer where we can 

save projects that inspire and challenge us. 

We should also keep a notebook beside our TV chair because 

you never know when inspiration will strike. 
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I have been asked to try and clear up any 

confusion regarding the future allocation of 

money to the Toy Fund. 

There are very good reasons why some 

necessary changes have been made. 

Firstly, the money already in the Toy Fund will 

definitely stay in the Toy Fund to provide  

support for kids who need our help. 

This money was collected from members for 

the disadvantaged kids in our area, and to do 

anything else with it would not be right. 

As you are all aware, our Club is looking to secure a more permanent place to call home but 

to do this we need to apply for grants. 

One of the first questions that they ask when applying is “What has the Club done to raise 

money for your project?” 

Now, we have been raising money through Bunnings BBQ’s and sales of donated articles, but 

we need to show that we have done everything possible to achieve our goals. 

As a result, after several discussions with Rooster, the Board has decided that money made 

from future raffles and wood sales will go into our General Fund and not the Toy Fund. 

However, this does not mean that we value the Toy Fund any less and it does not mean that 

the Toy Fund is being phased out… quite the contrary. 

In our constitution it clearly states that: “An amount not exceeding 20% percent of the 

surplus may be applied to any charitable purpose, or for promoting co-operation or any 

community advancement object.” 

So, if the Toy Fund needs topping up from time to time, or if a special project relating to kids 

arises, then of course, money from the General Fund can be used for that. 

Obviously, any private monetary donations made specifically for the Toy Fund can only be 

used for that purpose. 

Rooster is happy with this arrangement and to further show everyone’s support of the Toy 

Fund, a large box has been placed near the front door for your donations of good quality toys. 

If you can, please wrap them with a tag saying either boy or girl, and the appropriate age 

group. Please do not bring toys that need batteries as these create an unnecessary expense for 

parents who are already struggling. 

We can all add to this by making wonderful wooden toys at home, or at the workshop, and 

donating them for this incredibly worthy cause. 

For any of our newer members, or our older members who have forgotten, the Toy Fund has 

supported many 1000’s of kids over the years through donations of toys and gift cards at 

Christmas to women’s refuges on the Coast; also, we supported kids in fire and flood ravaged 

areas and when the horrible bush fires wiped out much of the South Coast we even arranged 

to send a busload of traumatised kids on a holiday to the seaside. 

I must add that without Rooster working so tirelessly to pick our pockets and engage our 

support that none of this would have been possible. I commend him for his enthusiasm and 

look forward to seeing masses of toys in the toy box at the Club. 

This is a wonderful opportunity for all Club members, and friends of the Club, to do 

something really special for the kids… Alan. 

 

Kids have the right to believe that they can change the world! 
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We are often asked for wood when we are at the workshop.  This is despite all the wood 

stored at the workshop and at Alan Smith’s.  What people want is dry wood, prepared for 

immediate use on the lathe.  There is some such wood available, at a reasonable cost, to raise 

funds for the Club. 

 

As well as turning, many of our members also have other woodworking projects.  Well, we 

have a new opportunity available.  Recently I was offered some slabs for the Club.  On 

inspection it was found that these slabs were left by a deceased woodworker who had cut and 

stored these slabs, under cover, and they were completely dry and ready for use.  The photos 

will show some of the slabs and members collecting them last Thursday. 

 

These slabs are now at the workshop.  It is 

hard to show the dimensions of these slabs.  

They have all been moved to the workshop 

and are stored in part of our newly created 

wood store.  They vary in length from about 

1.8m to 2m+.  Width is also variable from 

300mm to 450mm+.  Thickness is between 

30mm 75mm.  

 

If you are considering a project requiring 

longer lengths of wood then please come to 

the workshop and look at what we have 

available.  If there is something suitable tell a 

member of the board and we can discuss 

prices.  We will wait for two weeks before 

cutting the slabs into more desirable lengths.  

I know there are some members who are 

against cutting but they were donated to the 

club and as such will be sold to club 

members in required lengths. 

 

Once again thanks must go to the members 

(Mark, Dom, Keith and Bernie) who gave 

their time to collect this wood… Peter 
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Rooster organised a Christmas in July Luncheon at: 

 

 

The date was Thursday 17th July, 2025… with a 12:00 start 

 
It was very well attended with 38 members and guests making the 

trek to Angel’s through the beautiful Yarramalong Valley. 

It was fine but quite cool on the day but the staff had heaters on for 

us and supplied lovely crocheted knee rugs and cushions for 

anyone who wanted them. 

The food was absolutely wonderful and the service was 

exceptional. Nothing was a problem for the staff. 

 

They catered for any of our special dietary needs and even posed for photos with us at the end 

of the day. 

 

Members all brought Christmas presents that 

will be distributed in December to kids in need. 

 

Rooster even set up a special candle tribute for 

our mate, Skeeta, who had just passed away. 

 

Congratulations must go to Rooster and his 

small band of Christmas elves, for making it 

such a wonderful event.  

 

We’re all looking forward to going again soon. 

 

Thanks, mate… Alan 

 

……………………………………………… 

 

Angel Sussurri Restaurant and 
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………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

 I don’t mean to complain about how strong your cologne is, but that canary was alive 

before you came in here. 

 Those who were seen dancing were thought to be insane by those who could not hear 

the music. 
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What’s on. When. Contact 

Monthly meeting 

Wood turning 

 

 

Carving 

Scroll Sawing 

Pyrography 

3rd Saturday of each month @12.30pm @The Workshop. 

Mon, Fri and Sat mornings 8am until noon. 

Wed evening 5 until 9pm.  

Thurs afternoon for Trainers and Board members only. 

Tues @ 10am @ The Workshop. 

TBA 

TBA 

. 

Peter H, Ron G 

 

 

Sue 

TBA 

Valda Barton 

 

EDITOR’S NOTE: 

Hi Folks,  

Well winter is just about over and most of us have had 

coughs, colds or the dreaded “man flu”. I don’t know why 

flu always seems to hit men much harder than it does 

women... funny that. 

As we approach our senior years though, we do tend to take 

a few more pills and potions than we did in the halcyon 

days of our youth. Some of us are lucky to have just a 

couple of pills to take each day but some of my mates tend 

to rattle when they walk and they must independently fund 

the retirement dreams of several local chemists and doctors.  

Lyn and I always read the side effects of each pill or potion 

to ensure that we won’t have any adverse reactions. We 

were discussing it the other day and all of the side effects 

can often be more of a problem than the original complaint. 

You can develop cramps, wind, rashes, palpitations, double 

vision, itchy scalp, dry eyes, runny nose, stiffness in the 

joints, spots, wheezing, dry cough, wet cough, tickle in the 

throat, dizziness, 

hallucinations etc etc. You often need more treatment to overcome 

the side effects and the saga continues. 

Just once we would like to read the enclosed leaflet and find side 

effects that warn: may cause feelings of euphoria; may give you X-

ray vision; may cause awesomeness; may make you strong and 

handsome or may induce nymphomania.  

What about extreme side effects like: may make you invincible; 

may make you immortal; may allow you to fly... or the most 

amazing side effect of all: may help you to understand how a 

woman’s mind works. 

Seriously though, I just want side effects that say: will improve 

your health; will relieve your pain; will definitely calm your 

anxiety; will cure cancer, diabetes, rheumatism, arthritis, heart and 

lung problems etc; will combat old age and will allow you to lead a 

long, happy and productive life. 

 

Take care and stay safe... Alan.  

  

 

  

Alan Smith (Smithy) 229 Hakone Rd, Woongarrah. 2259. 

Ph: 0243 921 864, Mobile: 0414 186 963, 

E-mail: smifff@bigpond.net.au 

mailto:smifff@bigpond.net.au
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CENTRAL COAST WOODTURNING CO-OP LTD   

 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM. 
 

Please note that all information will be kept confidential. 

 

Please PRINT all information as this will assist us to keep accurate records. 

 

Membership type: Full Member or Associate Member (Please 

circle) 
Date: 

Name: DOB: 

 

Address: 

 

Home Phone: Mobile: 

Email: Spouses Name: 

The annual membership renewal fee is $60 for Full Membership. Associate membership is free. 

Please note that if fees are not paid by the end of August, then your membership will lapse and 

you must pay an additional $10 administration fee to rejoin. 

 

If your medical details need updating, then please do so NOW on the following form. 

 

Please note: This information is to be used only in case of an emergency where urgent 

medical help is required. It is designed to help you get the best and quickest help available. 

 

 

Blood Type (if known): Religion: 

Medicare Number: Position on Card: 

Pension Number: 

Health Fund: Health Fund Number: 

Next of Kin: Relationship: 

 

Address:  
             Contact No.: 

Emergency Contact 2:  Contact No.: 

Emergency Contact 3:  Contact No.: 

Family Doctor’s Name, Address and Phone Number: 
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Specialist’s Names, Area of Expertise and Phone Number 

 

Allergies: 

 

 

 

 

Present Medical Conditions: 

Brief Medical History: 

Current Medications and Dosage Rates: 

 

Feel free to include additional pages if there is insufficient space available. 

 

**By signing this form, you give permission for this information to be passed on to 

Ambulance and Hospital Staff if necessary. 

 

 

 

Signature:       Today’s Date: 

 

 

Give this completed form to a committee member a.s.a.p.                                                                                


